COASTAL VALLEY SOCCER OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

OF

OCTOBER 24, 2005

President Sal Corsino called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

Twenty of forty-nine listed members were present.

The minutes of October 11, 2005 were read by the President who questioned the list of nominated schools for the sportsmanship award.  The list was reviewed and it was determined the printed minutes were misaligned. The minutes were approved as amended on motion by P. Lombardo, seconded L. Haas.

Sal Corsino noted that Tom Dolan was recuperating from his operation and doing rehabilitation at Madison House.  Membership consensus authorized the acting Secretary to send a fruit basket and wish him a speedy recovery.

The chairman of the Constitution Committee, Joe Schettino, reviewed the committee’s proposed revised  Constitution and By-laws.  The membership present suggested two minor language changes as follows:
-Constitution, Article III, Section 2 in line 5.…add the word “minimum” before the phrase “period of two years”; and

-By-laws, Article II, Section 7 in line 1.…..delete the words “by necessity an” and replace with the words “the Association has suspended its policy and”.
The Constitution Committee submitted the documents, as further revised by the membership, for a vote of adoption or rejection at the next regularly scheduled meeting of November 21, 2005 prior to the banquet dinner.

The chairman of the Nominations Committee, Jack Nelan, submitted the committee’s recommended slate as follows:   Sal Corsino - President; Mike Nixon - Vice President; Tom Dolan - Secretary/Treasurer and Frank Sparks - Official Interpreter.  

Additional nominations were then sought from the membership present; there being none, Jim Brown moved to close nominations, seconded by Phil Lombardo. The motion was unanimously approved.
The submitted recommended slate being unopposed, Bud Gould moved that the acting secretary be authorized to cast one vote for the unanimous election of the slate, seconded by Ray Larrivee. Motion unanimously approved.

The acting secretary, Joe Schettino, cast one vote in favor of the submitted slate. Sal Corsino was elected President for a term of one year. Mike Nixon was elected Vice President for a term of one year. Tom Dolan was elected Secretary/Treasurer for a term of two years; and Frank Sparks was elected Official Interpreter for a term of one year.

Frank Pach reported on the progress of the banquet committee. Members are free to review his list if they cannot remember their choice of dinners or call him if there are changes. A final count needs to be submitted. Frank will call Tom Dolan with prices and costs.

Joe Schettino reported on behalf of Tom Dolan that dues for next year will be $60.00 (includes scholarship amount) and the cost of the banquet to members will be $10.00. He will be collecting dues and banquet money the night of the banquet.  If not attending the banquet, members are urged to send Tom their dues as early as possible.

The President then called for a review and vote for the Sportsmanship Award. The results after discussion and vote were as follows:

BOYS-    Old Saybrook………..0              GIRLS-  Hale Ray (East Haddam)….4*


     Coginchaug…………2


Morgan (Clinton)…………1


     Morgan (Clinton)…..9*


Coginchaug……………….3


     Old Lyme…………..4


Hand (Madison)…………..3






*winner

At this point in the meeting, the President excused all probationary members in order that the membership may vote on their advancement.
Buster Haas of the Better Officiating Committee presented the names of the probationary members completing their first year. Recommended:

-Fazzino and Warley move to 2nd year providing they have paid their dues; ---Micciulla placed in bad standing (suspension). 
On motion by Brown, seconded by Gould, the recommendation was unanimously approved.

On individual motion by Haas, seconded by Murray for each and unanimously approved, the following 2nd year probationary members were advanced out of probationary status: 
Michelle Clumpstone, Emanuel Lombardo, and Henk Meij.  
By virtue of non-appearance or contact throughout the active year, Mark Kantrowitz  was voted out of membership on motion by Haas, seconded by Murray and unanimously approved.

Jack Nelan raised the issue of non-payment for games officiated. Joe Schettino reminded the membership that if members had not received payment within 30 days after officiating a game, they were to contact Tom Dolan who would then pursue payment on their behalf.

The President reminded members that social security numbers must be given to the schools if requested in order to receive payments due.

The President then asked Jim Brown to post tournament rules on the web site because Frank Sparks who was to review the same at this meeting was ill.

Phil Lombardo then motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Butch D’Amato. Unanimously approved, the meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m..

